STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 18 MAY 2015

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Deanna Gardner, Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson, Andy Hinton, County Cllr Hudspeth, District Cllr Courts


	Public:
	3 and PCSO Chris Jones 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

1.
Chairman’s annual report

Cllr Dyer presented her annual report.
2.
Financial statement 14/15


The clerk reported the following:-


Bank Reconciliation


Current account balance as of 31.3.15
-
£8,523.70

Reserve account balance as of 31.3.15
-
£17,889.65


However, there was a further £88.00 worth of current account cheques that had not cleared 
the bank as of 31 March 2015 but were included in the expenditure for the period.


Budget Tracker


Budgeted expenditure for 2014/15 
-
£22,390.00


Actual expenditure for 2014/15

-
£18,313.15


A number of items that had been budgeted for came in under budget by some considerable 
amounts.  These were items such as:-
· Clerks salary – this came in under budget by just over £1,000
· Grass cutting – this came in under budget by just over £700
· Miscellaneous hedge cutting – this came in under budget by just over £800
· Transport items such as traffic calming power points/traffic monitoring – £1,000 was budgeted during this year but no money was spent 
· Bulletin – this came in under budget by £900
· Communication – none of the £1,200  budgeted for this item was spent


A few items came in over budget or had not been budgeted for at all.  This included an 
overspend of £2,000 on donations.  Significant amounts were donated to the Bowls Club and 
the school, however, the £2,000 donated to the school had been already been ‘ring-fenced’ 
in the previous financial year.  Two defibrillators were also purchased (one with the help of 
the grant from West Oxfordshire DC) but these had not been budgeted for during the 
period.


Budgeted income for 2014/15

-
£17,025.00


Actual income for 2014/15

-
£18,909.08


Actual income includes an additional £700 grant from West Oxfordshire District Council 
towards the cost of one of the defibrillator and a £912 installation fee for communication 
apparatus from BT.

The clerk pointed out that the accounts were to be reviewed by the internal auditor by 30 
June 2015.
3.
AOB

No issues were raised.
ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
1020
Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman

Cllr Dyer was put forward for position of Chair.  This appointment was made by a 
unanimous vote from all members.   Janice Dyer accepted the position of Chair.


Cllr Hinton was put forward for Vice Chair.  This appointment was made by a unanimous 
vote from all members.     Cllr Hinton accepted the position of Vice Chair.  

1021
Review and vote on allowing members of the public to speak outside of the Public Session

It was agreed that members of the public would be allowed to speak outside of the public 
session at the discretion of the Chairman.
1022
Review committees and responsibilities


The following was agreed:-


Finance Committee
- All Councillors, with Cllr Giles as Chair

Planning Committee
- Cllr Henderson, Cllr Hinton, Cllr Giles

Transport 

- Cllr Dyer 


Highways

- Cllr Henderson, Cllr Giles, Cllr Knight


Pavements & Verges
- Cllr Dyer, Cllr Henderson, Cllr Knight

Footpaths 

- Cllr Henderson, Cllr Knight

Sports & Social Club
- Cllr Hinton

Lighting


- Cllr Gardner

Youth Groups/ 

- It was agreed that no specific Councillor would be responsible but 
Art & Leisure

  all Councillors would be involved as and when required
.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
On behalf of the Bowls Club, Mr Robey thanked the parish council for their recent donation which helped fund the purchase of two new doors for the clubhouse.  The committee and members of the Bowls Club were extremely grateful for the continued support the parish council had shown.  He also thanked Cllr Hinton for bringing the subject to the attention of the parish council. 

PCSO Chris Jones took this opportunity to talk about Crime, Disorder and Parking.  He reported the following:-

· There were 127 reported crimes in total across the year.  This included 29 crime related incidences e.g. adult protection, 78 relating to one person from the home in the village (this person has now moved on) and 20 recorded crimes such as burglaries, criminal damage, shop lifting and vehicle interference.  It is the recorded crimes that are the most serious.
· Budget cuts means that resources are stretched.  PCSO Jones himself has had to take on other areas such as Stonesfield and Coombe.  
· Good relationship continues with Middle Barton School, including delivering criminal justice packages and working on road safety.  Work continues in this area.
· Working with other counties such as Buckinghamshire in cross border projects. 

District Cllr Courts raised the issue of cars parking on pavements along North Street.  PCSO Jones said that unless the vehicles are blocking the pavement all together, then there is very little that can be done to stop it.  He asked that if this does happen then it should be reported to him as he can issue tickets. 
Cllr Dyer informed PCSO Jones of a complaint she had recently received about the parked cars along North Street making it difficult to exit Mill Lane safely.  PCSO Jones said he would look into this and report back.

A member of the public asked PCSO Jones if there was a time limit on the length of time a car can be left parked on the road.  PCSO Jones confirmed that if the car is legally taxed and insured, then this is legal.  If the car is proved to be abandoned then a 7 day notice can be issued.  
1023
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Knight
1024
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
1025
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 20 April 2015 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None
1026
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

County Cllr Hudspeth referred to the recent general election and further cuts to the budget.  He mentioned the forthcoming Queen’s speech and budget at the end of June/July, which would mean further savings of £292 million, which would most definitely impact on services.    

Cllr Dyer asked Cllr Hudspeth if he was aware of a notion that the increase in bus fares was linked to delays caused by road works in Oxford.  Cllr Hudspeth was not aware of any link.


Cllr Gardner raised the issue of the grass cutting grant being reduced by 50%, allowing for only two cuts per year.  She asked Cllr Hudspeth what was going to happen to verges at junctions.  Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that for safety reasons verges in the junction spray would be cut more often.


Cllr Courts echoed Cllr Hudspeth speech about further cuts and added that efficiencies would be looked at through sharing services.  He also confirmed that the local plan consultation period had ended.
1027
Annual Insurance Renewal 2015/16

Renewal quote received was £355.82.


RESOLVED

THAT, the insurance through Came & Company would be renewed for the year.
1028
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

-
Reinstate pathway at front of 27 North Street


There were no objections to the property owners reinstating the pathway to the 

front of their house.  



The property owners also mentioned that a neighbour was regularly reversing onto 

the grass verge at the front of their property causing the damage to the verge.  They 

had approached OCC about this and they had recommended putting a bollard onto 

the area to prevent further damage.  

  

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact OCC and ask how much a bollard and installation 

would cost. 


-
Problem with cars parking on pavements along North Street


See ‘Public Question Time’ above, under PCSO Jones’ update.
1029
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a)
Crime, Disorder and Parking – Chris Jones 



See update under ‘Public Question Time’ above.


(b)
Affordable Housing Update, including North Street


The clerk to chase the previous e-mail sent to WODC suggesting that the one way 

system on Jervis Close be blocked up and used for additional parking, as no response 

had been received.


(c)
Automated External Defibrillator (AED)



The clerk to approach Mr Harris for installation.

(d)
Bulletin and Website



Mrs Henderson had received a few more volunteers to deliver the monthly bulletin.



Cllr Dyer had received feedback from a resident who no longer lives in the village, 

that there was not enough up to date information put onto the website.  The 


clerk said that she publishes news that she thinks is relevant.  PSCO Jones 


proposed putting crime information onto the website – all agreed this was a good 

idea.  The clerk said that club information on the website was not necessarily up to 

date but it was agreed that it was the responsibility of the club to provide updated 

information.   

(e)
Youth group leader recognition


Cllr Dyer confirmed that Rachel Lawmon had been guide leader for 21 years and Gill 

Elliot for 25 years.  



It was agreed that both parties would be presented with a long standing service 


certificate at the forthcoming school fete in June.


Further information about recommending both parties for an MBE or OBE needed to 

be obtained.  Cllr Hudspeth offered to contact the Lord Lieutenant about this if the 

clerk e-mailed him.  


(f)
Traffic mirror at the junction of Duns Tew Road and B4030



The clerk had asked OCC to recommend a contractor to reinstall the mirror post but 

had not received a response.  The clerk to chase.

1030 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arose.  
1031
Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Cllr Henderson confirmed that the pupil intake in September would now be 25 instead of 21.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





- Blocked ditch opposite school playing field – WODC had confirmed that a section 

16 had been sent out to the owners and were now awaiting a response.



- Overgrown foliage, Moles Lane – this had been cut back.


(c)
Transport – The Chair

 


Cllr Dyer confirmed that Richard Brown was taking over the role of PTR (Parish 


Transport Representative) with immediate effect.




Cllr Dyer had organised a bus meeting to discuss the S4C service on Sat 23rd May at 

the tea room.  Chris Puttick would be speaking at the meeting and discussions would 

be had about community transport.  If this was to be explored, then a transport 


survey would need to be carried out.   Cllr Dyer asked the meeting if the PC would 

be prepared to fund any future bus meeting costs (venue costs for example).  


RESOLVED


THAT, the PC would fund meeting costs on-going.  This was proposed by Cllr Dyer 
and seconded by Cllr Giles.


(d)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton confirmed that the building work had not yet started but would 
commence once all the money had been received.  


The club had now given permission for the fish and chip van to trade from their car 
park on a Friday evening.


(e)
Arts and Leisure






1032
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 5 Hillside Road, Erection of two-storey side extension to form ancillary accommodation for   
  
 elderly parents



- Middle Barton School, Installation of 10.4kWp solar PV array on South facing aspect of the  
Building



- 95 Holliers Crescent, Erection of first floor and two storey side extensions


There were no objections to the above applications.

1033
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



May 2015)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 18 May 2015 




Grass cutting & village weed spraying, M&D Gardening Services = £495.00




Donation towards venue for bus meeting, Middle Barton Stores = £20.00



Memorial bench for S&SC, Realise Futures Eco Furniture = £504.60



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

1034
To receive items for next agenda

- Councillor Co-option, Kate Carter-Windle and Jackie Taugwalder-Hill.
1035
AOB 

1036
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 15 June 2015 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
1



  Signed .............................................


